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Castlegar JOHS Committee Minutes
November 9, 2020
Zoom, 1-2 pm

Call to Order:
Committee Member Attendance:
Donna Drover, Co-Chair and Management Rep ☒	Rod Fayant, Co-Chair and PPWC Rep ☐
Rob Macrae, SCFA Rep ☒				Niki Menard, PPWC Rep ☐ 
Kerry Clarke, Management Rep 	☒			Rhonda Schmitz, Management Rep ☒
Jason Dacosta, SCFA Rep ☒		Jim Leitch, BCGEU Rep ☐	
Jennifer Pascoe, PPWC Rep ☒				Paul Rodrigues, PPWC Rep ☒		
Kirsten Gear, BCGEU Rep ☒				Ron Zaitsoff, Management Rep ☒
Emily Moorhead, Minute Taker ☒	  		
                                                   
			
Review and adopt previous meeting’s minutes of 10/13/2020. 
Approved	☒  September and October minutes approved as presented.
Declined	☐

Approve Agenda:
Additions			☐  
Nothing to add		☒ Agenda approved as presented.
Old Business:
1. Stats Update, First Aid and WCB – Donna
· Two first aid reports: One for a student who splashed a solution in their eye during a lab. The second was for an employee who had a paper cut. Both individuals were tended to.
· There are no new WorkSafe claims. There have been seven claims for the year. Of the seven, one claim is still pending approval.
· H&S is looking to increase the OFA Level 3 team. If anyone is interested, please reach out to Donna for further information. 
2. Review October Inspection Reports 
· Inspection reports can be submitted via email to Health and Safety.
· Gym – Rhonda Schmitz
i. Rhonda is unable to get on to the S:Drive to access the forms. The inspection is outstanding.
Action: Rhonda to complete the inspection.
· Student Residence – Jason Dacosta
i. Completed. Bottles in storage did not have a binder or labels. Additional items to note were no case on the fire extinguisher, and staff are lacking information on their chemical bottle. Jason was unsure of who to contact if something is abnormal.  
Action: Donna to follow up with the inspection report. Jason will email maintenance for any other issues noted.
· Main Pit and Upper and Lower O Wing – Ron Zaitsoff
i. There were items of concern noted, and added to the agenda (today) for discussion.
ii. Guardrail extensions are needed. The rails are not high enough, which poses a fall risk. It will be similar the guardrail at the top of A-wing to Kokanee.
iii. Found a waterline in a pit planter and was removed.
iv. Fire extinguishers and pull stations – this was brought up by security. He felt they should be more “red” or “pop” more for people to recognize easily in an emergency.
· In the Rick Hansen assessment, signage within the College was noted to be inadequate, as it does not stand out. 
· It seems as though many issues are recurring and may not have been dealt with in past inspections. It is important to remember that work orders are to be followed up on and completed.
· There is a need to review whom the reports and work orders are submitted to. 
Action: Ron or Paul to submit a work order for the noted above items.

3. Flu Vaccination Clinic, Nelson & Trail update - Rod
· Nelson flu vaccine is complete – 67 individuals came to the clinic. The pharmacy also went to Student Housing, and 10 students received a vaccine.
· Trail Clinic will be on November 18. 
· There may be further clinics, pending on the availability of the vaccine itself. 

New Business:
1. Covid-19 Update (Standing Item) – Kerry
· Increase in cases to the Lower Mainland, and an outbreak in Salmo (Interior Health). The positivity rate within Interior Health is 4-6%, and should be 1%. The College is monitoring cases closely. 
· The College is ready to change operations on a dime, if need be. If the Interior Health were to change their guidance, the College is still within the guidelines.
· The College has imposed a no-travel ban to the Lower Mainland, following the guidance from the Ministry, for the next two weeks.
· With positive cases in our region, there is an opportunity to reinforce protocol within the College community.
· There are recommendations to use 2-5 filter masks. The College provided masks have a pocket in the inner most layer that can fit a coffee filter for addition filtration.

2. Previous Inspection Follow up – Rob M
· A copy of the draft has been sent to the additional inspectors and the report will be discussed at the next JOHS meeting.
· Donna has not been able to find any reports for ARIC or the cafeteria for January 2019. Donna will complete one inspection, and a volunteer will complete the other before the end of the year.
Action: Donna to track down old inspection reports.
3. Can we get the WCB payroll rate like we used to? – Rob M
· Information used to be shared at the JOHS meetings. The annual WCB premium rates that the College pays (__ cents/payroll). Would like to compare to previous rates over the past ten years. WCB only keeps five years of data. 
· Selkirk College is well below average across the sector.
· Information will be shared with JOHS after it has been shared to the Board. 
· The majority of the claims within the College are slips and trips, and repetitive strain.
· The Committee is also requesting the data on access to Homewood Health.
Action: Kerry will present the past five years of information to the Committee at the next JOHS meeting, if the Board has seen the information first.
Donna will follow up with Arleen re: Homewood Health.
4. Shutting down outside patio deck off the Cafeteria – Paul R
· The staircase that leads to the deck has been sealed in the past, which becomes very slippery, even when wet. 
· Can a different route be identified as a fire exit?
· This could be an emergency exit, and not to be used daily. 
· Boulder strips, like at the Mir Centre, would increase the traction.
· Signage could be placed at the staircase alerting people to the hazard.
Action: Paul to submit a work order to maintenance to add strips to the stairs.
Donna will talk to communications to add language around salt in the yearly reminder of slips and trips.
5. Signage in Sentinel
· The doors going into the stairwell are always propped open. 
· Does signage need to be placed at the stairs to remind people to keep the doors closed?
· This issue was noted in Rob’s report and will be discussed next month.
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